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Inside this issue:  

The BDGC has re- viewed the two fire-

arm background check initiatives that will be 

on the State ballot in November. Because 

these initiatives would make new law that 

affects all BDGC mem- bers, we have taken 

the following positions.  

 

Initiative 591  

BDGC endorses this initiative which 

preserves existing constitutional and legal protections for 

citizen firearm ownership.   591 provides for background check 

uniformity and compliance with current and future Federal firearm 

background check laws, while allowing Washington laws to change 

if, or when, Federal standards change. 591 does not reverse any ex-

isting background check laws.  

 

Initiative 594  

BDGC opposes initiative 594 because it is poorly written, 

does not comply with the Federal laws governing Federal 

Firearms Licensees, places an unwarranted, unreasonable 

and unenforceable burden upon only law abiding citizens, 

and will result in the inadvertent criminalization of both cit-

i zens and law  en for cemen t  of f i cer s. Furthermore 594 will:  

 

(Continued on page 9) 

Short Summary of I -591 & I -594 

September 2014 www.blackdiamondgunclub.org 

Hunter Sight In Days Coming  

The dates for the 2014 hunter sight in days have been set for Sep-

tember 27, 28, October 1, 4, 5, & 8.  On the Wednesdays it will run 

6PM to 10PM and on the weekends it will run 9AM to 6PM.  Re-

member that the $10 fee applies to both members and non -

members.  Extra help would be appreciated on these dates so if you 

have some time come on out and help out.  



Hello fellow gun club members. Where has time gone? It is now September and summer has 

come and gone . Time sure does go by fast. We certainly have had some very nice weather 

this summer. I hope that all of our members have been able to come out and enjoy the gun 

club throughout the last few months.   

 

             I want to thank all the volunteers that came out and helped for our three day "End of 

Summer PITA Shoot". It was a long week -end for sure and everybody's help was and is great-

ly appreciated. It is our volunteers that make our club so great. I cannot tell you how many 

compliments I overheard on how nice our gun club looked, but it was many. Everyone should 

be very proud of that, it takes all of us to make it work. Our caretaker Nelson had the grass 

mowed and the aprons edged and looking good. Volunteers used their pick -up trucks and 

drug the target debris field and the club looked very nice when the shooters came down the 

hill to the parking lot.  

 

          Brian Pennington has installed a very nice looking new sign for our two hundred yard 

rifle range. Please take a look at it and thank Brian when you see him at the range.  

   

            Our landscaped area in front of the club house is now planted and looks like it is off to 

a good start. Many thanks to all of the volunteers who helped with the top soil and planting 

of the new shrubbery.  

 

            Members please remember that hunter sight in days will be here shortly. All members 

and public must pay $10.00 to use the range during hunter sight in days. All other times of 

course members do not pay to use the rifle and pistol ranges. This is a rule that has been in 

effect for many years. Yet every year we have a club member or two that get bent out of 

shape because they are told that they need to pay to use the rifle and pistol ranges during 

those days. Please do not take out your frustrations on the RSO's (range safety officers), they 

are only following the rules like we all should be doing.  

  

Volunteering for club events and functions.  

 

               Members please remember we are an all volunteer gun club. We need our volun-

teers, this is what makes our gun club stand out from other gun clubs. Volunteering also or at 

least should give us a feeling of ownership and pride in our club. We have members who do 

more than their share of volunteering and every bit of it is appreciated.  The work ranges 

from filling the trap houses the first Saturday of the month. Mowing the 200 yard range, 

building new or repairing the old target stands. grading the gravel at the loading dock ramp, 

re working the dirt at our 100 yard rifle range. Cooking dinners on Wednesday nights. Open-

ing and running the trap range on Tuesday's. Cutting and splitting fire wood when needed. 

Cooking for our shotgun events and so on. It is a long list of all the different things that our 

volunteers do for our gun club. It is great that we get volunteers to do this work for us. How-

(Continued on page 6) 
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Black Diamond Gun Club  

General Membership Meeting Minutes  

August 19, 2014  
 

The general membership meeting of BDGC was called to order by Jim Bradbury at 7:05 pm. 

The Pledge of Allegiance was the first order of business.  

 

Officers/Trustees/Members present:  

 

Larry Gardner, Merv Vincent, John Griffin, Pat Manyon, Marilyn Manyon, Jim Bradbury, 

Cork Carpenter, Andy Newell, Bob Sadesk, Marion Dukes, Mark Downing, Neal McLemore, 

Gary Brott, Jeff Detwiler and Cody Ballard.  

 

Secretaryõs Report: 

Larry Gardner moved to accept Secretary minutes. Marion Dukes seconded , Motion carried.  

 

Treasurerõs Report: 

Andy reports that the club is solvent. Cork Carpenter moves to accept the treasurerõs report, 

Bob Sadesk seconded. Motion Carried.  

 

Committee/Member Reports:  

  

Pat Manyon:   

Boundary Adjustment ð I have received a Letter of Intent (LOI) from Bill at Palmer, Cok-

ing and Coal (PCC). Andy Newell reviewed the LOI which is an agreement from Bill stating 

what we are negotiating as far as boundary realignment and  exchanging of parcels.  The LOI 

is exactly that, stating our intentions with PCC. Andy Newell said to go ahead and sign it.  

 

We had contacted an attorney to see if he would look over documents before signing. The law-

yer we contacted had at one time represented Bill at PC&C and wanted to contact him to 

make sure his representation of us would not be taken as a conflict of interest.  

 

Marion Dukes:  

PITA ð òEnd of Summeró PITA shoot was this past weekend. Bad news first; we didnõt have 

enough volunteers and we had 3 broken birds on one trap and unfortunately more were bro-

ken. One of our volunteers, Jeff, came in at 7:00 and left to go home at 5:00. Just an example 

of the hours put in by our scorers and trap house volunteers. We threw approximately 26,800 

targets which included a bunch of broken targets. We had 46 shooters with approximately 

$1,812 income for the 3 day shoot.  

 

Merv Vincent:  

Grants ð The final report for our covered shelter or pavilion will be submitted by the Tuesday 

deadline.  
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Bob Sadesk:  

Chamber Flags ð The Chamber flags have been received well by shooters and RSOõs. 

When the range goes cold, the shooter puts a chamber flag in the barrel to show at a glance 

that the weapon is clear. Gary Brott made some flags that are free and Bob ordered some 

from CMP that are .75. The shooters can keep them with their shooting gear for the next 

time they are at the range.  

 

Hunterõs Sight In- The days for Hunters Sight In are fast approaching: Saturday, Sept. 

27th , 9:00-6:00, Sunday, Sept. 28 th , 9:00-6:00, Saturday, Oct. 4 th  9:00-6:00, Sunday Oct. 5 th , 

9:00-6:00. Wednesday, October 1st and 8 th  will also be Hunter Sight In time. It is free to 

members, with a $10 fee for non -members for the 1 st rifle, $2.50 for the 2 nd rifle.  

 

Jim Bradbury: There were an abnormally high number of broken targets at our recent 

PITA shoot. Apparently Caldwell packed targets that were still wet from the paint so that 

stacks of targets were stuck together. The major complaints that were heard from the 

shooters were:  

 

¶ The large number of broken targets  

¶ The bad paint jobs, paint was splotchy on the targets.  

 

We know of two shooters that left and didnõt come back because of the targets. One shooter 

on Saturday paid for the doubles shoot, came in and asked for his money back, and didnõt 

come back on Sunday. He did say he will never come back to our range as long as we shoot 

Caldwell targets.  

 

Changing our supplier from Caldwell to White Flyer, we must consider:  

¶ We have 7 pallets of targets in the warehouse.  

¶ We use 4 pallets in each PITA shoot, June and August.  

¶ 3 pallets will be used when we load the trap houses at our September 6 th  work party.  

¶ 1 pallet of orange w/black rims we were going consider throwing for Continental shoots.  

¶ Caldwell extended us credit in the days we were getting established and couldnõt afford 

the targets.  

¶ White Flyer only delivers full trailer loads so we would need to team up with another 

range nearby that throws White Flyer targets since we donõt have adequate storage 

space for a full trailer load.  

¶ Possibly consider building another storage facility, in the future, so we can store more 

targets.  

¶ The difference in the cost of targets is $100/pallet.  

 

Jim moved to switch our target supplier to White Flyer next time we order targets. John 

Griffin seconded. Motion carried.  

 

 

(Continued from page 3) 
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Cork Carpenter:  

Patterning Board ð The patterning was set up for use by our members and guests only.  We 

need to establish a different system for keeping it up. Cody built us a nice storage cube for the 

brush and bucket of grease so they will be handy for the member using the board. But the pat-

terning board is in a messy state from the use. Should we go back to giving the member the sup-

plies when he comes into the clubhouse to sign up for the patterning board? Could this be a du-

ty one of our sponsored junior shooters to oversee the condition of the pattering board?  

 

Marion Dukes: We have some BDGC engraved knives left from our PITA awards if anyone 

like to purchase them.    

 

Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Larry Gardner, seconded by John Griffin. Meeting 

was adjourned at 7:56 p.m. Next general meeting is scheduled for September 14th at 7:00 after 

the RSO meeting.  

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

Marilyn Manyon 
 

Secretary  

(Continued from page 4) 
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ever, we need more participation from our members. We have over 400 members and sadly, 

there are roughly 15 volunteers that do the lion's share of the work. That is for all ranges and 

all functions! We are fortunate that we get help from these volunteers, it is very much appreci-

ated by some, yet others do not give it a second thought. For our last PITA shoot, we had volun-

teers who were at the gun club at 6:30 in the morning and did not leave until well after 5:00 in 

the afternoon. I am not saying that we need more volunteers to pull these kind of hours. In fact 

these people are working too much. What we need are more volunteers to come in and help for 

two to three hours when we are hosting events like the PITA and Continental league shoots. 

Remember these are money makes for our club. And the money that the club make is used to 

buy supplies for other things needed around our gun club. This is not my gun club and it is not 

your gun club. It is OUR gun club and we need to work together to keep it a great gun club.  

 

Upcoming elections for the board of Trustees  

 

                   Members, elections for the board of trustees will be coming up soon. Nominations 

will be at the November General meeting and the elections will be at the December general 

meeting. We have several board members who have been on the board for a long time and are 

looking for a break. If anyone is interested in being a member of the board. Please let one of the 

current board members know. Many of you have skills that can be of benefit to our gun club as 

a board member. We encourage everyone to help our gun club.  

 

Interclub competition  

 

                 Starting next month will be our yearly friendly interclub shooting competition with 

Seattle Skeet and Trap. The top five scores from every event are used for a high score for each 

gun club. Last year Seattle Skeet and Trap Ended up with a high final score and displaying the 

trophy that goes to the winning club at the end of each year. Please come out and help our club 

win the trophy back. Remember we shoot singles and handicap trap, doubles trap, Skeet, and 

Continental(also known as wobbles trap). We can always use help.  

 

Thank you Jim Bradbury  

(Continued from page 2) 
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ClaybraknéClaybrakné  
By: Frank NeumayerBy: Frank Neumayer   

Question:  Iõve been shooting registered Trap for a couple years now and I just canõt seem to 

put together more than 50 straight or get my scores consistently into the 90õs.  Iõm at a lossé 

what should I be doing to move up to the next level?  

 

Advancing to the next Level  

   

I understand your frustrationé weõve all been there.  Assuming you 

understand the shooting basics, there are probably just a few simple 

or subtle things youõll need to change in order to move forward.  At 

this point, what you really need to do is to step -back, review and ana-

lyze every aspect of your shooting game to determine exactly whatõs 

keeping you from advancing.  There are so many personal and condi-

tional variables involved with clay target shooting, it can be quite 

overwhelming to sort through them alone and find a specific problem.    

 

It may be a simple issue like proper gun fit; or how you set -up for each shot; or how well 

youõre seeing the targets.  In any case, hereõs where you need the eyes and experience of a 

good shooting coach to help you pinpoint the problems.  Along with having another set of 

eyes watching and analyzing every aspect of your shooting style, I recommend you get it on 

video as well.  Having a visual record to work with is extremely important in identifying and 

analyzing the problems, as well as in developing the right corrective actions to adopt.   

 

Along with looking at everything youõre doing, you also need to ask the question, òWhatõs 

changedé if anythingó?  Iõve found that even the slightest and seemingly insignificant 

changes can upset a shooters rhythm, timing, or consistency.  In several cases the shooter 

never realized he had actually changed something.  Small, subtle, or even sub -conscience 

changes can cause a shooter to lose focus, clarity, concentration, timing, stamina, balanceé 

you name it.  Thatõs why you need to step-back and analyze in detail every aspect of your 

shooting game, and it really canõt be do alone.       

 

On a personal note, as I get older, I need to have my eyes checked every year because of sub-

tle changes.  Iõve also added a few more physical activities to my daily routine to help me im-

prove my focus, strength, and stamina.  Never overlook proper diet and exercise!  These two 

factors have always played a major roll in supporting good competitive performance no mat-

ter what your game may be.  Remember, you also need to òpractice how you competeó.  A 

good practice regiment or routine is imperative if you want to maintain a sharp, focused 

competitive edge.  

 

When you analyze the style and behavior of consistently top shooters, you'll see that they 

remain relaxed and rested, they don't over eat or drink, and usually they are not overly in-

(Continued on page 8) 
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volved with the operations, management, or politics of the shoot.  Their primary focus is on 

shooting well, winning, and enjoying it all in the process.   I know this holds true for me, and 

I think it does for most shooters who take competition seriously.  When a shooter has his 

game-on, and all the critical factors are taken into account, he is both physically and mental-

ly prepared for every event; every day; day to day; (especially shoot -offs) for the length of the 

tournament.      

 

To avoid being overwhelmed with analyzing your game, start simple and then drill -down 

as needed.  I recommend you start by looking closely at these three factors:  1) Your set -up 

technique - how are you approaching every target every time?   2) Your gun fit - does every-

thing align properly and feel comfortable every time you mount your gun?   3) How well are 

you seeing the target - is it sharp, clear, and in -focus regardless of the shooting conditions?   

From my experience, whether itõs a novice or an experienced shooter, the majority of prob-

lems or issues that keep a shooter from advancing center around one or all of these three fac-

tors.   

 

If youõd like more information visit my website at www.claybrakn.com  , or if you have a 

specific question send me an email at claybrakn@msn.com and Iõll do my best to get it an-

swered.     
 
See you at the clubé Frank 

(Continued from page 7) 
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¶ Not improve public safety because it fails to address criminal possession and use of fire-

arms, or the access to firearms by the mentally ill;  

¶ Engender disrespect for the law by re -defining ordinary, safe recreational and shooting 

behaviors as crimes. The predictable result will be massive non -compliance; 

¶ Divert scarce law enforcement resources to the tracking, policing, prosecution and incar-

ceration of ordinary good citizens who merely engage in the sharing, trading or private 

sale of firearms;  

¶ Damage existing firearm safety and hunting safety training programs, perhaps eliminat-

ing our Womens Pistol classes,  by preventing the temporary transfer of firearms among 

trainers and students;  

¶ Create criminal penalties, up to Class C felonies, for recreational sharing  of firearms, 

temporary loan  of firearms and many other ordinary non -criminal activities;  

¶ Define paperwork violations as "serious" offenses under Washington law --the equivalent 

of  assault and  drive by shootings --requiring that conviction will result in loss of civil 

rights including the right to vote and own a firearm, and imposing consecutive sentences 

for each firearm possessed after conviction;  

¶ Register all firearms which are temporarily transferred, not just those sold, thus creating 

a vast firearm registry in the State Department of Licensing which largely duplicates ex-

isting federally required record keeping. This registry must accommodate millions of tem-

porary transfers each year at huge expense to the State in computer systems, employees 

and facilities; the multi -million dollar cost of this registry will be borne by the taxpayers 

with no public safety benefit;  

¶ Make criminals of law enforcement officers, who will  not be exempt from  record-

keeping  provisions except  when on official business, and only with agency -owned (not 

their privately -owned) firearms.  Violations will cost them their jobs.  

 

You may view the entire 18 -page I-594 document at HTTP://apps.Leg.WA.gov/Billinfo/

summary.aspx?Bill=594&year=2013 .  

 

Please read & understand  it, and please vote against 594. Please vote For I -591 in Novem-

ber, as passage of 591 will prevent 594 from becoming law.  

(Continued from page 1) 
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           2014            

 

10th Annual Inter -Club Clay Target Championship!  
 

Here are the dates and format for the "Inter -club" this year!  Weõll shoot events on Wednes-

day nights at Black Diamond and Saturdayõs at Seattle Skeet & Trap.   

 

                              Cost is $15.00 for 50 targets.  
                    ($12.00 for 2 rounds  of targets, plus $3.00 toward trophies and prizes)  

 

The format consists of adding the (best 5 scores)  for each club on any particular event.  You 

can help your club by showing up just a few times, if that's all you can manage.  Events are 

shot at BDGC on Wednesday (6:00pm - 8:00pm) and at SST on Saturdays (11:00am - 

1:00pm).   

 

              Come on out and shoot for your club!!!  

 
Prizes (boxes of shells) are awarded at the end of this yearõs shoot, plus the winning club 

gets the Inter -club perpetual trophy to display in their clubhouse for the next year - current-

ly itõs on display at Seattle Skeet & Trap Club!    

 

             DATE:                           LOCATION:                          EVENT:  

(Wed) October 22                       BDGC                          16 Yard Trap  

(Sat)   October 25                          SST                            16 Yard Trap  

 

(Wed) October 29                       BDGC                           Handicap (23)  

(Sat)   November 1                       SST                             Handicap (23)  

 

(Wed) November 5                     BDGC                           Trap Doubles  

(Sat)   November 8                      SST                             Skeet  

 

(Wed) November 12                    BDGC                          Continental  

(Sat)   November 15                      SST                            Continental  

                  

If you have any questions, or need further info, call:  

Frank Neumayer (206) 854-7527   -or-   John Abbott (425) 890-7208 
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The memorial plaque for Laura Ballard has been installed in the planting area in front of 

the club house surrounded by the Bearberry shrubs planted this past July.  

Laura Ballard Memorial Plaque Installed  

CMP Summer Shoots Finished  

The CMP Rim fire and Garand shoots have finished up for the summer.  One rimfire ses-

sion had about 12 shooters attend.  Two Garand shoots took place with 4 to 5 shooters at-

tending.  


